
Cornwall Croquet Club Update – 20th July 2023 
 
Dear All, 
 
We are well into July now and the club competitions are coming thick and 
fast.  Recently we held the Level Play GC Singles competition which was won by 
Felicity Owen. Just a week later came the Level Play GC Doubles competition, 
again won by Felicity ably partnered by Fiona Russell. 
 
So, what next?  The GC Knockout is well underway and soon we will be hearing 
about the Faith, Hoop & Hilarity Fun Day on Sunday 30th July, followed a week 
later by the Golf Handicap Singles on Monday 7th and, depending upon entry 
numbers, Tuesday 8th August. 
 
Thinking of entries, it has to be said that only 6 members entered the Singles 
Level Play and 6 the Doubles Level Play, which I found to be quite 
disappointing.  Why is this happening? Are members not interested in club 
competitions?  Is the entry fee too high or do members miss the entry 
deadline?  So, by way of a reminder, you have 4 more days (24th July) to enter 
the handicap singles and 17 more to enter the handicap doubles.  Let's see a few 
more entries for these! 
 
All the above refers to golf croquet competitions but there are still some AC 
competitions you could enter.  A few members have been benefitting from 
coaching in AC this season and there is one competition which will be ideal for 
them and within their abilities - the Jennings Trophy which is played on half 
lawns with bisques.  There is also still time to enter the Wilson Salvers 
competition - a doubles competition open to all levels. 
 
Hopefully I have whetted your appetite and we will have more entries for future 
competitions.  The details and entry deadlines are in the clubhouse so do join in 
and have some fun!! 
 
Rhona 
 


